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September 12, 2024 
 
Peggy Murphy 

825 5th Street, #112 

Eureka, CA 95501 

 
Dear Peggy,  
 
Congratulations! On behalf of the James Irvine Foundation’s Better Careers initiative team, I am 
delighted to share that Humboldt County Workforce Development Board’s proposal to the Public 
Workforce Capacity Fund (PWCF) has been recommending for funding! 
 
PWCF aims to provide California’s local public workforce development boards with flexible funding 
to build their internal capacity to advance racial equity, serve customers more holistically, and 
promote access to quality jobs within the workforce development field and in the communities 
boards serve.   
 
PWCF intends to recommend two grants of $250,000 each to Amalgamated Foundation to support 
each year of the work of Humboldt County Workforce Development Board. Amalgamated 
Foundation, Irvine’s partner that independently oversees the Fund, will provide the first of two 
award letters, and share payment terms and conditions after final approval. The award letter will 
serve as the grant agreement.  
 
We look forward to the opportunity to support Humboldt County Workforce Development Board 
as we make progress towards Irvine’s North Star—a California where all low-income workers have 
the power to advance economically!  
 
Please direct any questions to Haden Springer at hspringer@irvine.org. 
 
In Partnership, 
 
Haden Springer, Program Officer 

James Irvine Foundation  


